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Demonic Gospels
Tells the story of the devolution of God from perfect Oneness down to imprisonment in the material
world. Original.

The Secret Teachings of Jesus
This book is a detailed and comprehensive study of attitudes toward biblical authority and
interpretation held from the beginnings of the Christian era to the present day. In clear and readable
fashion, the authors examine the writings of early church fathers, the medieval exegetes, and the
leaders of the Protestant Reformation to locate the source of, and refute, the position of inerrancy.

The Gnostic Paul
Recommended by top scholars in the field of Gnostic studies for many years, but has been virtually
impossible to find until now. One of the best books on the subject, essential for any serious
researcher. A virtual gold mine of Gnostic material, some translated and presented here for the first
time.
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Beyond the Gnostic Gospel
This eye-opening collection of texts sheds light on the esoteric knowledge of Gnosticism, revealing
intimate conversations between Jesus and his Disciples In 1945, several gospels, hidden since the first
century, were found in the Egyptian Desert at Nag Hammadi. This discovery caused a sensation as the
scrolls revealed the mysteries of the Gnostics—a movement which emerged during the formative period of
Christianity. 'Gnosis', from the Greek, broadly meaning 'hidden spiritual knowledge', was associated
with renouncing the material world, and focusing on attaining the life of the Holy Spirit. Many
Christian sects are derived from the esoteric knowledge of Gnosticism. The gospels selected here by Alan
Jacobs reveal intimate conversations between Jesus and his Disciples. The Gospel of Mary Magdalene sheds
new light on his relationship with his favorite follower, while the Gospel of Thomas consists of miniparables of deep inward and symbolic meaning—many of which are not found in the New Testament. The
wisdom in this inspiring collection of texts is wholly relevant to our lives today, addressing the
questions of good and evil, sin and suffering, and the path to salvation.

The Gnostic Gospels of Thomas, Mary, and John
Arguing that Jesus subscribed to no political program, the author draws on the gospel to explain Jesus's
radical views about class and power and how the Resurrection and Christ's divinity are key factors in
his teachings.

The Gnostic Gospel of St. Thomas
As discussed in The Da Vinci Code Long buried and suppressed, the Gnostic Gospels contain the secret
writings attributed to the followers of Jesus. In 1945 fifty-two papyrus texts, including gospels and
other secret documents, were found concealed in an earthenware jar buried in the Egyptian desert. These
so-called Gnostic writings were Coptic translations from the original Greek dating from the time of the
New Testament. The material they embodied - poems, quasi-philosophical descriptions of the origins of
the universe, myths, magic and instructions for mystic practice - were later declared heretical, as they
offered a powerful alternative to the Orthodox Christian tradition. In a book that is as exciting as it
is scholarly, Elaine Pagels examines these texts and the questions they pose and shows why Gnosticism
was eventually stamped out by the increasingly organised and institutionalised Orthodox Church.
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The Secret Book of John
A new translation and analysis of one of the most controversial of the apocryphal gospels • Emphasizes
an initiatic marriage between the male and female principles as the heart of the Christian mystery •
Bears witness to the physical relationship shared by Jesus and Mary Magdalene • Translated from the
Coptic and analyzed by the author of the bestselling The Gospel of Mary Magdalene (over 90,000 sold The
mainstream position of the Christian church on sexuality was perhaps best summed up by Pope Innocent III
(1160-1216) when he stated that “the sexual act is so shameful that it is intrinsically evil.” Another
Christian theologian maintained that the “Holy Ghost is absent from the room shared by a wedded couple.”
What Philip records in his gospel is that Christ said precisely the opposite: The nuptial chamber is in
fact the holy of holies. For Philip the holy trinity includes the feminine presence. God is the Father,
the Holy Ghost is the Mother, and Jesus is the Son. Neither man nor woman alone is created in the image
of God. It is only in their relationship with one another--the sacred embrace in which they share the
divine breath--that they resemble God. The Gospel of Philip is best known for its portrayal of the
physical relationship shared by Jesus and his most beloved disciple, Mary of Magdala. Because it ran
counter to the direction of the Church, which condemned the “works of the flesh,” Philip’s gospel was
suppressed and lost until rediscovered at Nag Hammadi in 1947. Orthodox theologian Jean-Yves Leloup’s
translation from the Coptic and his analysis of this gospel are presented here for the first time in
English. What emerges from this important source text is a restoration of the sacred initiatic union
between the male and female principles that was once at the heart of Christianity’s sacred mystery.

What Jesus Meant
The birth of the Christian Church, and what it means for modern religion and philosophy. This engaging
guide presents an accessible overview of the birth of the Christian church, using the historical works
found at the famous Nag Hammadi site in Egypt. With chapters discussing each of the major and minor
documents found at Nag Hammadi, this volume also includes an overview of Gnosticism and the major
players, revealing not only what the texts say, but also what they mean. -Renewed interest in Gnosticism
and the Gnostic gospels is driven by interest in the Nag Hammadi documents, The DaVinci Code, the Matrix
movies, the Kabbalah, renewed interest in the divine feminine ideal, and the fact that many who've left
the Church are looking for new answers in the early church -Author is a scholar and expert who's studied
with some of the top people in the field
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The Everything Gnostic Gospels Book
THE GNOSTIC BIBLE is by far the most comprehensive compilation of gnostic texts ever published - and the
first aimed at rendering the texts in poetic, readable prose. The gnostics were religious thinkers
engaged in the quest for wisdom and knowledge, and they proclaimed a salvation to be found through
mystical knoweldge and intuition. As the Gospel of Thomas puts it, "Know whatis in front of your face
and what is hidden from you will be disclosed. There is nothing hidden from you that will not be
revealed." Dating from the first to the thirteen centuries, these gnostic texts represent Jewish,
Chritian, Hemetic, Mandaean, Manichaean, Islamic and Cathar forms of gnostic spirituality, and they
derive from Egypt, the Greco-Roman world, the Middle East, Syria, Iraq, China, France and elsewhere.
These texts show that gnosticism was a world religion that sought truths in a wide variety of religious
traditions and expressed those truths in powerful and provocative mystical poetry and prose. The impact
of gnosticism upon other religions of the world was considerable, and the influence of gnosticism
continues to the present day. This volume represents the first time that such a diverse collection of
gnostic texts is published in a single volume and some of the texts are translated into English for the
first time here. The texts are accompanied bu introductions and notes and additional study aids describe
gnosticism, elucidate gnostic terms and suggest further readings.

Secret Gospels
Discover the true meaning of the lost Gospel of Judas Lost for 1,600 years, the Gospel of Judas has only
now had its meaning unlocked for readers today. Its startling text included the claim that not only was
Judas the favoured disciple of Jesus, but also that Judas was killed by the other disciples. Was Judas a
betrayer or a loyal disciple? Did he write this shocking document? And what does it mean for us today?
In Reading Judas Elaine Pagels and Karen L. King, world-renowned experts in religious texts, explore the
meanings of this contentious gospel in detail. Here they reveal a gospel that, far from seeing Jesus’
death as a sacrifice for humanity’s sins, opposes the idea that God desires martyrdom and instead points
towards a faith that is based on inner spiritual life. Containing a new translation of the Gospel of
Judas from the original Coptic, Reading Judas radically challenges our notions of the Christian faith.

Aristeas to Philocrates
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The Gnostic Bible
This important collection of apocryphal and pseudipigraphic texts from the first and second centuries
demonstrates how it is not only from the Bible that information upon Christianity's origins can be
found. Sixteen texts from the remains of the non-canonical gospels, some of which originate from the Nag
Hammadi library and which only recently were made available, communicate stories about Jesus. Among them
are: The Dialogue of the Saviour, Papyrus Oxyrhynchus 840, The Gospel of the Hebrews and The Acts of
Pilate. The collection demonstrates how the memory of Jesus was kept alive in early Christianity through
the communication of such stories and sayings. With a central focus on the literary aspects of the text,
Professor Cameron provides introductions for each gospel, in which he reveals their literary forms,
sources, the original language of the text, the languages in which the text was preserved, the date and
place of composition, discovery and publication. The gospels are subsequently included; one text is even
published for the first time, namely the translation of the Apocryphon of James. As new critical
analysis develops to provide the opportunity to examine the history of the literature, in which Jesus
traditions were passed on, so the non-canonical texts are becoming more significant. This selection of
'other' gospels allows non-canonical texts to be used as primary sources to further clarify gospel
traditions.

Judas and the Gospel of Jesus
Of all the "lost" gospels of the early Christian Bible, the Gospel of St. Thomas is the most well known.
According to Tau Malachi, each verse of this Holy Scripture is like an "endless well of Wisdom." Drawing
upon the Holy Kabbalah, contemporary Christian thought, and wisdom of the gnostic tradition, Malachi
guides the reader into a true gnostic experience-a first-hand and completely unique exploration of the
sacred secrets and spiritual insights in this important gnostic text. Both intuitive and interactive,
the gnostic approach to faith is a sacred quest for greater knowledge, understanding, and wisdom-a
deeper penetration of the Mystery. This path leads to a higher degree of the enlightenment experience or
gnosis. The Gnostic Gospel of St. Thomas reveals how the reader can use each verse in this scripture as
a source of daily contemplation and spiritual growth, while exploring the secrets of resurrection and
ascension, the true role of St. Mary Magdalene in the early church, and other mystical and magical
teachings.

Why Religion?
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Marvin Meyer is one of the leading experts on the secret gospels-Gospel of Thomas, Secret Gospel of
Mark, and others-who has changed forever how we read the canonical gospels and understand early
Christianity. In this new collection of his work, Meyer looks at these revolutionary texts in original
and illuminating ways. He writes, for example, about the naked youths in the villa of the Mysteries. On
the walls of a villa in Pompeii, a famous mural depicts a naked male reading from a scroll, a look of
wonder on his face. A naked youth again appears in the Gospel of Mark, abandoning his garment and
fleeing naked when apprehended during Jesus' arrest. A similar youth appears in the Secret Gospel of
Mark. These youths, Meyer proposes, serve as an image of religious initiation, candidates for the
mysteries of Dionysus or of Christ. This is one of the many aspects of the secret gospels that Meyer
examines with expert insight and creativity. Topics range from gender and infancy stories to
discipleship and the relationship of the Gospel of Thomas to Islamic literature. Meyer's spellbinding
readings of these materials offer fresh understandings of the canonical gospels. Marvin Meyer is Griset
Professor of Bible and Christian Studies, and Director of the Albert Schweitzer Institute at Chapman
University, Orange, California. He is author of The Secret Teachings of Jesus: Four Gnostic Gospels and
The Gospel of Thomas: The Hidden Sayings of Jesus, and co-editor of Jesus Then and Now (Trinity Press
International).

The Gnostic Gospel Illuminated
The Gospel of Philip
A collection of the most profound and poetic teachings attributed to Jesus from extra-canonical texts.
Arranged by subject, and with a general introduction.

The Gnostic Gospels of Jesus
In December 1945, two Egyptian fellahin, digging for natural fertilizer in the Nile River valley
unearthed a sealed storage jar. The jar proved to hold treasure of an unexpected sort: a collection of
some fifty-two ancient manuscripts, most of which reflect the teachings of a mystical religious movement
we call Gnosticism (from the Greek word gnosis, "knowledge"). The texts are also, with few exceptions,
Christian documents, and thus they provide us with valuable new information about the character of the
early church, and about the Gnostic Christians within the church. In this volume, Marvin W. Meyer has
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produced a new English translation for general readers of four of the most important and revealing of
these early Christian texts -- the Secret Book of James, the Gospel of Thomas, the Book of Thomas, and
the Secret Book of John.

The Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul
Learn how we got the books of the Bible. There were prophets who proved they were from God by performing
miracles and making localized predictions with one hundred percent accuracy. Their long range
predictions were then recorded in the sixty-six books of the Bible. We can know this for a fact because
over fifty of those long range prophecies have come to pass since the nation of Israel was reborn in AD
1948. The ancient church fathers teach the Gnostic gospels were demonically inspired. They contain no
prophecy and their teachings contradict the teachings of the prophetically proven Word of God. In some
cases the church fathers record which cults wrote which gnostic books and why they are to be considered
heresy. The demonic Gnostic gospels teach reincarnation, that there are multiple gods, and that humans
are divine. They teach that the use of sorcery is imperative for salvation. The Bible clearly teaches
that there is only one God. We do not have a spark of God in us, nor are we evolving into gods. It also
teaches that the use of sorcery is a sin that will damn people to an eternal hell, and that everyone
will die only once, physically resurrect, and be judged. The Gnostic gospels are summarized in their own
chapters showing why these are truly demonic gospels! Brought to you by Biblefacts Ministries,
biblefacts.org

The Gnostic Gospels
In a timely critique of a recently discovered text, a top theologian explores the claims of the Gospel
of Judas--Judas was doing was was Jesus asked him when he betrayed Jesus, Jesus felt no pain on the
cross, and more--and offers an authoritative, orthodox word on what the ancient manuscript really means.
30,000 first printing.

The Johannine Gospel in Gnostic Exegesis: Heracleon's Commentary on John
What were Jesus' original teachings, and how do they differ from the story told by the Christian church?
What is the real story of early Christianity? Can we find a Jesus that is relevant as a spiritual guide
for people today? These and many other questions are addressed in this popular presentation of the
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teachings of this mystical Christian text. With the discovery of the Gospel of Thomas in 1945, scholars
now believe we have a document closer to Jesus' actual words than we have ever possessed before. Open
yourself to the wisdom of Jesus in Thomas and allow these sayings to seep into your soul. -John Beverly
Butcher, author of The Tao of Jesus Read The Way of Thomas. Compelling and well-written, this book will
broaden the Jesus debate of our century. -John Shelby Spong, author of The Sins of Scripture

Echoes of a Prophet
The Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul is the first modern collection of studies on the most
important aspects of the Visio Pauli, the most popular early Christian apocalypse in the Middle Ages.
The volume starts with a short study of the textual traditions of the Visio Pauli, its Jewish and early
Christian traditions as well as its influence on later literature, such as Dante. This is followed by
studies of the Prologue, the four rivers of Eden, the place of the Ocean, the relation between body and
soul, the image of hell and its punishments, and the connection with fantastic literature. Finally, a
codicological, comparative, and textual re-evaluation of the Coptic translation attempts to correct
earlier errors and to rehabilitate the value and interest of this long neglected version of the Visio
Pauli. The book is concluded with a study of the earthly tribunal in the fourth heaven of the Gnostic
Apocalypse of Paul. As has become customary, the volume is rounded off by an extensive bibliography of
the Visio Pauli and the Gnostic Apocalypse of Paul and a detailed index.

The Gnostic Gospels
Why is religion still around in the twenty-first century? Why do so many still believe? And how do
various traditions still shape the way people experience everything from sexuality to politics, whether
they are religious or not? In Why Religion? Elaine Pagels looks to her own life to help address these
questions. These questions took on a new urgency for Pagels when dealing with unimaginable loss—the
death of her young son, followed a year later by the shocking loss of her husband. Here she interweaves
a personal story with the work that she loves, illuminating how, for better and worse, religious
traditions have shaped how we understand ourselves; how we relate to one another; and, most importantly,
how to get through the most difficult challenges we face. Drawing upon the perspectives of neurologists,
anthropologists, and historians, as well as her own research, Pagels opens unexpected ways of
understanding persistent religious aspects of our culture. A provocative and deeply moving account from
one of the most compelling religious thinkers at work today, Why Religion? explores the spiritual
Page 8/16

Free Copy PDF The Gnostic Gospels
dimension of human experience.

The Complete Idiot's Guide to the Gnostic Gospels
In this interview, Dr. STephan Hoeller, a practicing Gnostic and scholar in the area of esoteric
Christianity, explores the significance of the findings upon Christian theology.

The Gospel of Thomas
A superb series of compact, beautifully presented editions of sacred texts selected from the major
writings of the world's spiritual traditions in reliable and accessible translations. and values, an
urge to break free from the orthodoxies of our own cultural heritage and to explore beyond its frontiers
in search of fulfilment and enlightenment. This search for truth leads us to the great sacred texts of
the world's literature. The four titles this season include the Tao Te Ching, poetry brimming with
Taoist wisdom about our need to bend to nature's currents; the inspirational Bhagavad Gita, which
addresses the issues of conflict - both internal and external; the deeply mystical texts of the
Kabbalah, which has recently become very popular in the West; and the fascinating forgotten scriptures
of the Gnostic Gospels. These texts offer us a new compass to steer by in our quest for the truth and
poetry of the spirit.

The Origin of Satan
A study of the Gnostic texts, which describe the same people and events portrayed in the New Testament
but from a different perspective, reveals why their suppression was essential to the development of the
Christian church

Forbidden Faith
"Magisterial. . . . A learned, brilliant and enjoyable study."—Géza Vermès, Times Literary Supplement In
this exciting book, Paula Fredriksen explains the variety of New Testament images of Jesus by exploring
the ways that the new Christian communities interpreted his mission and message in light of the delay of
the Kingdom he had preached. This edition includes an introduction reviews the most recent scholarship
on Jesus and its implications for both history and theology. "Brilliant and lucidly written, full of
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original and fascinating insights."—Reginald H. Fuller, Journal of the American Academy of Religion
"This is a first-rate work of a first-rate historian."—James D. Tabor, Journal of Religion "Fredriksen
confronts her documents—principally the writings of the New Testament—as an archaeologist would an
especially rich complex site. With great care she distinguishes the literary images from historical
fact. As she does so, she explains the images of Jesus in terms of the strategies and purposes of the
writers Paul, Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John."—Thomas D’Evelyn, Christian Science Monitor

The Gnostic Gospels of Thomas, Mary & John
Gnosticism was a wide-ranging religious movement of the first millennium CE—with earlier antecedents and
later flourishings—whose adherents sought salvation through knowledge and personal religious experience.
Gnostic writings offer striking perspectives on both early Christian and non-Christian thought. For
example, some gnostic texts suggest that god should be celebrated as both mother and father, and that
self-knowledge is the supreme path to the divine. Only in the past fifty years has it become clear how
far the gnostic influence spread in ancient and medieval religions—and what a marvelous body of
scriptures it produced. The selections gathered here, in poetic, readable translation, represent Jewish,
Christian, Hermetic, Mandaean, Manichaean, Islamic, and Cathar expressions of gnostic spirituality.
Their regions of origin include Egypt, the Greco-Roman world, the Middle East, Syria, Iraq, China, and
France. Also included are introductions, notes, an extensive glossary, and a wealth of suggestions for
further reading.

Jung and the Lost Gospels
Collected here are three gnostic writings from Thomas, Mary, and John. These books that were left out of
the New Testament shed light on the life and relationships of Jesus Christ and his friends and family,
especially his mother Mary.

The Gospel of the Gnostics
This volume gathers contributions from both junior and senior scholars whose studies have developed in
dialogue with Elaine Pagels' work on Nag Hammadi literature and ancient heresiology. Published initially
in 1979, Pagels' The Gnostic Gospels represents a landmark of scholarship in religious studies. It not
only made the Nag Hammadi writings and Gnosticism popular topics in modern culture, it also invited
Page 10/16

Free Copy PDF The Gnostic Gospels
scholars to rethink early Christianity from new perspectives. What were previously seen as dry
theological arguments and intricate Gnostic mythologies received new interpretations in the Gnostic
Gospels as echoes of political debates about orthodoxy and heresy, clerical authority, martyrdom and
gender. After The Gnostic Gospels, Elaine Pagels extended her research in various directions, from
perceptions of sexuality in early Christianity and identity politics in the Christian creation of the
"Satan figure" to ancient biblical interpretations, ritual in Nag Hammadi texts, and, recently, the
Gospel of Judas and ancient apocalypses. The studies included in this volume engage each stage of
Pagels' vast trajectory, and provide critical evaluations of the field of "Gnosticism studies" as it has
developed over the past four decades, in the subfields of the "Sethian" and "Valentinian" schools, and
beyond. The studies include new interpretations of the Nag Hammadi texts and fresh analyses of ancient
heresiological literature.

The Gnostic Gospels
Pagels argues against reading Paul either as hyper-Gnostic or hyper-orthodox, or blaming Paul for second
century Gnostic efforts to read him out of context for their own support.

The Other Gospels
Echoes of a Prophet examines intertextual connections to Ezekiel found in John and in Second Temple
literature. The Dead Sea Scrolls contain many allusions to a number of Ezekiel's oracles, while other
Second Temple works refer to only a few of Ezekiel's oracles, and those only rarely. In each case,
Manning examines the evidence for the presence of the allusions, studies the implied interpretational
methods, and comments on the function of the allusion in advancing the author's ideas. He also analyzes
John's allusions to Ezekiel: the good shepherd, the vine, the opened heavens, imagery from the "dry
bones" vision, and water symbolism. He observes that John has a few unique tendencies: he alludes to all
five of Ezekiel's "oracles of hope" and primarily uses that imagery to describe the giving of the Holy
Spirit and new life through Jesus.

Reading Judas
For all those readers curious to read the actual texts of the Gnostic Gospels, here is the definitive
collection of all the Gnostic Gospels and Gospel–like texts. o Marvin Meyer, premier scholar of Gnostic
Page 11/16

Free Copy PDF The Gnostic Gospels
and other Christian literature outside the New Testament, presents every Gnostic Gospel and Jesus text
with a brilliant overall introduction, introductions to each text, and notes that explain everything the
reader needs to know to understand the text. He includes his latest translations of not only the Gospel
of Thomas, the Gospel of Philip, the Gospel of Mary, but other texts such as the Secret Book of John,
which some scholars regard as the second part of the New Testament Gospel of John. The material is
largely from the discovery at Nag Hammadi, freshly translated and introduced, but also includes texts
found elsewhere. The texts, especially taken together, present an image of Jesus as the ultimate wisdom
teacher, a kind of mysterious Jewish Zen master, who scandalized listeners by his radical egalitarianism
(regarding women, slaves, the poor, the marginalized as of equal status, or more, with establishment
male believers) and his insistence on living the message, spiritual experience, vs. outer observance
only. o For those wanting to learn more after reading The Da Vinci Code. This book provides the
definitive next book for those looking for expert presentation of the alternative Gnostic stream of
Christianity, in which there is no talk of crucifixion and Mary Magdalene is presented as the disciple
that Jesus loved best. "Marv is one of the original secret gospels scholars who has done an enormous
amount of work to bring these texts to light. All of his research on the Nag Hammadi texts is having an
incredible impact on our knowledge of early Christian history––it is virtually redefining it." ––Dr.
Elaine Pagels, Princeton University

The Gnostic Bible
The Way of Thomas
The books of the Bible are not the only ancient writings to tell the stories of Jesus and his followers
- other Gnostic texts have also been found as well. The Everything Gnostic Gospels Book provides an
overview of Gnosticism and the historical figures who are believed to be the authors: Thomas, James,
Mary Magdalene, and others. This accessible guide explores the following questions: What do Gnostics
believe? Who were the authors of the Gnostic Gospels? How are the Bible scriptures and Gnostic Gospels
different? How are they the same? How were "official" Christian texts chosen? Learn about the different
versions of Christianity that battled for supremacy in the first centuries after the death of Jesus.
This entertaining and educational book describes each of the Gnostic Gospels, providing insight into the
turbulent times of early Christianity as well as the renewed contemporary interest in these mysterious
writings.
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The Gnostic Gospels
A new translation and analysis of the gospel that records the actual words of Jesus • Explores the
gnostic significance of Jesus's teachings recorded in this gospel • Explains the true nature of the new
man whose coming Jesus envisioned • Translated and interpreted by the author of the bestselling The
Gospel of Mary Magdalene and The Gospel of Philip One of the cache of codices and manuscripts discovered
in Nag Hammadi, the Gospel of Thomas, unlike the canonical gospels, does not contain a narrative
recording Christ's life and prophecies. Instead it is a collection of his teachings--what he actually
said. These 114 logia, or sayings, were collected by Judas Didymus Thomas, whom some claim to be Jesus's
closest disciple. No sooner was this gospel uncovered from the sands of Upper Egypt than scholars and
theologians began to bury it anew in a host of conflicting interpretations and polemics. While some say
it is a hodgepodge from the canonical gospels, for others it is the source text from which all the
gospel writers drew their material and inspiration. In this new translation of the Gospel of Thomas,
Jean-Yves Leloup shows that the Jesus recorded by the "infinitely skeptical and infinitely believing"
Thomas has much in common with gnostics of non-dualistic schools. Like them, Jesus preaches the coming
of a new man, the genesis of the man of knowledge. In this gospel, Jesus describes a journey from
limited to unlimited consciousness. The Jesus of Thomas invites us to drink deeply from the well of
knowledge that lies within, not so that we may become good Christians but so we may attain the selfknowledge that will make each of us, too, a Christ.

The Lost Gospel of Judas Iscariot
The success of books such as Elaine Pagels's Gnostic Gospels and Dan Brown's Da Vinci Code proves beyond
a doubt that there is a tremendous thirst today for finding the hidden truths of Christianity – truths
that may have been lost or buried by institutional religion over the last two millennia. In Forbidden
Faith, Richard Smoley narrates a popular history of one such truth, the ancient esoteric religion of
gnosticism, which flourished between the first and fourth centuries A.D., but whose legacy remains even
today, having survived secretly throughout the ages.

From Jesus to Christ
The work commonly known as the Letter of Aristeas presents an account of the genesis of the Septuagint,
and incidentally reflects currents of religious thought at a significant period of history. The book is
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a work of conscious literary art, composed according to the canons of the Greek schools, and the
exaggerations and inaccuracies that have marred its credit in the past are marks not of the author's
ignorance or bad faith but of the genre to which it belongs. Considered against its historical and
intellectual background, Aristeas to Philocrates is a document of first-class importance and a unique
specimen of its kind in the literature of the period. Professor Hadas's edition studies the book from
the point of view of its literary as well as religious affinities and significance. His introduction
fixes the place of the book in the history of Greek literature as well as of the religious development
of the Jews, and his running commentary similarly illustrates the text from both points of view. The
translation is in straightforward English. The Greek text is that of H. St. J. Thackeray and the brief
critical notes that accompany it are by Professor Hadas.

Pistis Sophia
This work is a social history of the devil. The figure of Satan has been a standing puzzle in the
history of religion. This study examines his origins and his shifting functions. Satan is not present in
classical Jewish sources (and scarcely present in traditional Judaism to this day). Images of Satan
began to develop and proliferate in later Jewish sources not included in the Hebrew Bible. The book
explores this early history or invention of the devil, and traces Satan's subsequent transformations as
one of society's most necessary fictions.

The Authority and Interpretation of the Bible
In these days of the " higher criticism," with its merciless analysis of original Scripture, much light
would doubtless be thrown on the New Testament by an unprejudiced study of Gnosticism. This philosophy,
which reached a flourishing maturity in the second century of the Christian era, but became virtually
extinct in the sixth, taught that all natures — intellectual, moral, spiritual, and material—are
successive emanations from Deity. Its professors claimed to have an esoteric and philosophic knowledge
of Christian doctrines, and some modern scholars assert that the Gospels are replete with allusions to
the Gnostic teaching. Although it is now fashionable to dismiss the Syrian and Egyptian schools as a
fantastic combination of Oriental mysticism, Greek philosophy, and Christian theology, yet it is
probable that a profound interest will be awakened among reasoning Christians by " Pistis Sophia."

The Gospel of the Unknown Jesus
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The biblical scholar recounts the events surrounding the discovery and handling of the Gospel of Judas,
and provides an overview of its content, in which Judas is portrayed as a faithful disciple.
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